Tucson Radio Control Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 18995
Tucson, AZ. 85731

Date: 12/17/2023

Meeting called to order at: 10:05

Presidents Report:

Thanks to everyone for coming out on this chilly morning.

3 board members up for election in January for voting in February.

Bylaw changes need to be submitted 28 days before the next meeting.
Nerdy Derby is on February 17th. The field will not be closed..

Nerdy Derby is basically Pine Car derby on steroids..

Be courteous to the Nerdy Derby folks. Let them park in our normal spots.
New website is coming.

Mica Mountain HS is working with us on some stuff.

Thanks to all who helped with the Winter Scale Classic - TJ, Rick, Steve Jacob
Accepted by members present.

Vice President’s Report:

We’ve got plans to make some safety changes.. AMA grants may pay for it.
Some gate changes may take place.

Be aware of non members that may be on field.

Dummy lock gate if you are here by yourself.

New bulletin boards are up.

Tripping hazards will be addressed.

Best foot forward to clean up the field for shootout in October.
Bernie is putting calendars in the new bulletin boards.

Bernie will be modifying flight stands.

Don’t cut battery leads before putting them in the bucket.
Don’t put burnt batteries in the bucket.

Accepted by members present.

Treasurer’s Report:
Amos is not here.

-$200 net income for the month.
$968 in expenses

$17737.27 on hand

Not included yet:

Winter Scale Classic took in $2195.
Club made $820 with the raffle.
Roughly $1600 net income. Ws
Accepted by members present.



Secretary’s Report:

Meeting Minutes are on the website.

Accepted by members present.

Have copies of BylLaws and Operational Rules with me for anyone that wants them.

Safety Officer’s Report:

Gerry cut hand at WSC. Don’t get complacent.

Get pictures of paragliders if they are over the field.

Don’t interact with them.

Spotter at the flight line when 2 or more flying.

If 1 aircraft in the air, no low passes any closer than the runway centerline

If 2 or more are in the air, low passes must be done over the dirt.

Be mindful of others flying.

There were some wide turns done the previous weekend. Be aware of double yellow
lines. We will address that with the member.

Membership Officer’s Report:

Stevie joined the club - Jacob’s fianceeHas flown on a buddy box. Been around the
hobby for 3 years. From San Diego.

Tony from northern Idaho, just moved here.

Flying for a few years.

Scott Morgetta moved here in feb. flying for 30 years.

Jr member Brisban?

All voted in by members present

SAD
Jack - EDF crash

Planes of the quarter:

1- Ralph Kestler - Futaba Leaf
2- Kody Donath - Pylon racer

Old Business:
None

New Business:
None

Meeting adjourned at: 10:55



